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The 25th annual leaf and beach cleanup 

is scheduled for Saturday, November 

11, 2017, 8:00 am to dusk . The City 

of Liberty Lake is co -sponsoring this 

annual program. Leaf, yard, and beach 

waste will be picked up in front of resi-

dences within the Liberty Lake Sewer 

and Water District boundaries. If you 

receive water and/or sewer service 

from the District, you are eligible for 

the pick -up.  

 

The purpose of the cleanup is to protect 

the lake, aquifer and river from nutrient 

loading from stormwater that may 

transport decaying vegetation. Yard 

waste can be beneficial when compost-

ed but can be a nutrient source when 

mixed with stormwater that discharges 

to waterbodies.  

25th Annual Leaf Pickup  

NEED HE LP ?  CO NT ACT US 

Administration Office  

22510 E. Mission Ave., Liberty Lake, WA 99019 

8AM to 5PM - Monday through Friday 

info@libertylake.org  

(509) 922 -5443  

After hours emergency please call:  

(509) 623 -7920

 
 
Weõre on Twitter 
and Facebook  

 
 

https://twitter.com/LLSWD1  
https://www.facebook.com/LLSWD1  
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The procedure will be the same as in 

past years; all material must be bagged 

or contained for easy loading by the 

crews. Please limit materials to 

leaves, yard/garden vegetation, 

weeds, pine needles and grass clip-

pings. Please no rocks! No Stumps! No 

roots! No trees or limbs! No sod! No 

pumpkins! No Shrubs! Store waste ma-

terial close to the street for ease of 

loading. Keep bags as light as possible. 

Assistance with loading is always appre-

ciated. The schedule could be altered 

due to inclement weather and amount 

of material.  

 

Note: Bagged, contained, and/or piled 

aquatic weeds on beaches or docks 

will be picked up during the week of 

November 6th (only in accessible are-

as ñ otherwise material must be 

bagged and placed in an accessible 

area) . For more information please con-

tact the District office at 922 -5443. 

Thanks for your support!  

https://twitter.com/LLSWD1
https://www.facebook.com/LLSWD1
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Hydrant Maintenance  

This will equate to better than 99% 

removal of phosphorous entering 

the facility. The end product will 

be òClass Aó reclaimed water. To-

tal cost of this upgrade is $17 mil-

lion. In early 2015, the District re-

ceived loan funding through Wash-

ington State Department of Ecolo-

gyõs State Revolving Fund. The 

$15.9 million dollar loan must be 

paid back over 20 years. The Dis-

trictõs NPDES permit mandates the 

District to have upgrades to the 

WRF completed to meet the new 

nutrient criteria by March 1, 2018. 

The Districtõs treatment facility 

upgrades and increase in sampling 

have ultimately resulted in in-

creased sewer rates in the recent 

years, as well as planned increases 

for the future.  

The construction for the mandated 

Phase 2 facility upgrade is now near 

completion and anticipated to be on -

line by November.  

 

The upgrade to the WRF includes the 

addition of effluent filtration with sub-

merged membranes, chemical equip-

ment for coagulation, modifications to 

the existing UV disinfection system for 

future reuse, addition of a second head-

works fine screen, and other improve-

ments to existing buildings and sites.  

 

The improvements will upgrade effluent 

quality in order to meet the standards 

of Spokane River/Lake Spokane Total 

Maximum Daily Load (TMDL) for Dis-

solved Oxygen. This additional treat-

ment will further reduce phosphorous 

discharge from our facility to less than 

½ pound per day.  

 

Water Reclamation Facility Upgrade  

There are approximately 600 fire hydrants in the District. 

Fire hydrant requirements are determined by the 

International Fire Code (IFC). Hydrants shall be located so 

as to be accessible to fire apparatus and not be obstructed 

by any structure or vegetation or have the visibility 

impaired for a distance of fifty feet in the direction of 

vehicular approach to the hydrant. There shall be a clear 

area around the hydrant of not less than thirty -six inches 

for clearance of a hydrant wrench on both outlets and the 

control valve.  

The District takes responsibility for hydrant maintenance, 

and all hydrants shall be maintained in operable condition. 

This summer the District performed inspection and 

maintenance activities such as painting, improving visibility 

and accessibility.  

The District has found hydrants painted as minions, bronze, 

green, and gold. According to the Fire Code for Spokane 

County hydrant color standard is chrome yellow . The 

District will have to repaint hydrants not meeting this 

standard.  

If you are aware of any hydrants that require maintenance 

or are in need of repair or improvements please let the 

District know.  

  
Before  After  

The ports for this hydrant were only 4 inches above ground. The 

bottom of the lowest outlet of the hydrant shall be no less than 

eighteen inches above the grade. The District raised this hydrant.  


